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FROM THE PASTOR 

 Many people have asked me about the mission trip to Puerto Rico and how it went. On Sunday, March 

29, at the 10:15 service, Iôd like to show a video about the trip that was put together by Pastor Greg Frey from 

St. Paulôs, Douglassville. Please make plans to attend worship that day and get the ñinside storyò about our 

2020 mission trip to Dorado, PR. 

 Ash Wednesday is February 26th, ushering in the beginning of Lent. Please join us here at Trinity for 

mid-week worship during Lent with Holden Evening Prayer. If you have never worshipped with us on a 

Wednesday evening in Lent, why not make plans to do so this year? The prayer service is beautiful and will 

surely inspire you throughout Lent. We also have a soup supper each Wednesday during Lent starting March 

4th. The suppers start at 6PM, with Holden Evening Prayer at 7. I hope to see you there this year! 

  

- Pastor Zaiser 

 

Confirmands are reminded that evening classes in March will be on the 1st and the 15th.  

 

Please join us for our annual Fastnacht social on February 26th, 6 PM, prior to the Ash Wednesday service. 

Please bring doughnuts to share. 

 

First Communion Classes will be held Wednesday evenings in Lent starting March 4th, 6:15-6:45. Children 

who will be at least 10 years of age by Easter are welcome to participate. Please let Pastor Zaiser know if your 

child is interested in participating. 

 

All are invited to the Lenten Soup Suppers each Wednesday evening during Lent, starting March 4th, in the 

Parish Hall at 6PM. Sign up on the bulletin board in the narthex to help provide soup and bread. 

 

The annual Oley Cluster Lenten Bible study, Bread, Bowl, and Bible, will take place Sunday evenings, 

March 15th, 22nd, and 29th, 4-7, at St. Paulôs Lutheran Church, Lobachsville. This yearôs theme will be the 

Plagues of Egypt led by Pastor Chris deForest. 
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Worsh ip  in  March  
March 1, 2020 ï 1st Sunday in Lent 

 Sermon Text: Matthew 4:1-11 Jesus experiences anew the temptations that Israel faced in the       
wilderness. As the Son of God, he endures the testing of the evil one. Contemporary worship at 8AM. 
 

March 4, 2020 ï Holden Evening Prayer 

 Join us for a Lenten soup supper at 6 PM and a service of Holden Evening Prayer at 7 PM. 

 

March 8, 2020 ï 2nd Sunday in Lent 

 Sermon Text: John 3:1-17 A curious Pharisee visits Jesus by night to learn from the teacher his 
friends reject. Jesus speaks to him about life in the Spirit and the kingdom of God. 
 

March 11, 2020 ï Holden Evening Prayer 

 Join us for a Lenten soup supper at 6 PM and a service of Holden Evening Prayer at 7 PM. 

 

March 15, 2020 ï 3rd Sunday in Lent 

 Sermon Text: John 4:5-42 Jesus defies convention to engage a Samaritan woman in conversation. 
Her testimony, in turn, leads many others to faith. Contemporary worship at 8AM. 
 

March 18, 2020 - Holden Evening Prayer 

  Join us for a Lenten soup supper at 6 PM and a service of Holden Evening Prayer at 7 PM. 

 

March 22, 2020 ï 4th Sunday in Lent 

 Sermon Text: John 9:1-41 Jesus heals a man born blind, provoking a hostile reaction that he regards 
as spiritual blindness to the things of God. 
 

March 25, 2020 - Holden Evening Prayer 

  Join us for a Lenten soup supper at 6 PM and a service of Holden Evening Prayer at 7 PM. 

 

March 29, 2020 ï 5th Sunday in Lent 

  Please join us at the 10:15 service for a presentation about the 2020 Oley Lutheran Cluster     

Mission Trip to Puerto Rico.  



Page 3 

NOTES FROM THE 

CHOIR ROOM 

Dear Members & Friends, 

 The months of 2020 are going by very quickly.  Thanks to everyone who participated in our Talent 

Show/Cook Off.  It was a great show and everyone enjoyed it. 

 Special thanks to Maddy Wyda for her energy and fun, she always adds to any function. 

 We are working on our Lenten Music at our weekly rehearsals and other special services we provide 

music for this year. 

 Keep on singing and sharing the gospel with us thru music. 

      Musically, 

      LaRue C. Sheetz 

      Director of Music 

Worship and Music Happenings for March 2020 

 
The church will be collecting non-perishable items for the Boyertown Area Food Pantry during Lent.  Items 
needed will be in the bulletin, but some ideas are: peanut butter, canned vegetables, toiletries, canned chicken 
and tuna, macaroni and cheese to list a few. 

EASTER FLOWERS:  Envelopes to order Easter flowers are available in the Narthex.  Please place        
completed envelopes in offering plates.  See Angie Renninger or Jenn MacDonald with any questions.  The 
deadline for placing orders is March 29th.  Available: Lilies $8.25 (4 blooms+), Hyacinths $8.00 (3 blooms), 
Daffodils $7.50, Tulips $8.00 (5/6 blooms) 

Daylight Savings Time begins. Don't forget to set your clocks 1 hour ahead before you go to sleep on          
Saturday, March 7 so we can all meet together for worship Sunday March 8. 
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PRAYER LIST FOR HEALING/SPECIAL NEEDS  

òDo not fear, for I have redeemed you; I have summoned you by name.  You are mine.ó - Isaiah 43:1 

If you or someone you know has a prayer request or emergency, call Pastor Zaiser and the Prayer Circle will begin.  Please have the   

approval of the person/family for whom prayer is requested.  It is important to contact the Pastor or notify the church office 

when someone can be removed from the list. 

One of the most caring and helpful things we can do for one another in time of need and times of joy, is to pray that God will be with 

those who have asked for our prayers and with all who seek healing of body, mind or spirit.   

IN ORDER TO KEEP TRINITYõS PRAYER LIST CURRENT.  PLEASE INFORM THE CHURCH OFFICE OF ANY 

CHANGES OR SEE LINDA RITTER OR REBECCA YESCAVAGE.  THANK YOU.  

PLEASE PRAY FOR: 

SHUT-INS 

Deanna Heffner, Carolyn Schock, Doris Groff and Barbara Stewart. 

MEMBERS 

Brandon Stauffer, Erika Zaiser, Angie Smith, Ricky Farrington, Dennis Brooke, Thelma Stauffer, Bob MacDonald, Lynn 

Wolfgang, Elsie Sheetz, Sylvia Miller, Paul Weller, Sandy Schaffer, Carol Rothermel, Sister Millicent Drake, Lorna Shaner, 

Anna Spencer, Heather Johnson, Brenda Huggins, Betty Moore, Ruth Reitnauer, Greg Mest and Lisa Donelson. 

FRIENDS AND FAMILY ñ ONGOING NEEDS  

Aliscia Shafer, Marvin Miller, Jr., Chris Szumiloski, Kathleen Swier, Ryan Morgan, Mark Swavely, Maefern Houck, Michael 

Fowler, Curtis Rader, Jennifer Kulp, Marc Naumowich, Bill Hedl, Maddy Miller, Ilse Kirchheimer, Wanda Ackerman, Bruce 

Underkoffler, Carmel & Bill Mauger, Adrianna Quintero, Emy Zern, Shirley Jording, Roseann Thomas, Jeffrey Hoffman, 

Robert Grebe, Tammy Nelson, Jane Smith, Harold Ford, Dylan Taggart, Donald Moyer, Fay Bechtel, Betty Ritter, Dennis 

Walters, Dean Benfield, Louise McGowan, Anthony Johnson, Sr., Darrell Crumety, the Privetti Family and Elisa Hetrick. 

RECENTLY ADDED  

Tess Melchoir, Laura Matson, Arveda Moyer, Doris Osman and Ron Stompf. 

FAMILY OF : 

Anna Luft 

THOSE SERVING IN THE MILITARY  

Christopher Heffner, Michael McHugh, Ben Rhode, Steven Herbst, David Crews, Jay Neagle, Jeff Lydic, Jory Huie, Seth 

Kurtz, Clinton Bowen, Mark Carpenter and Eli Abner. 

Please notify the Church Office if you requested someone to be placed on the Military List to update our records. 

*If anyone knows of military personnel who have been discharged, please let the Pastor know. 

OTHER CONCERNS  

We pray for unity for our country and wisdom for our Leaders. 

JOY AND THANKSGIVING  

We ask Godõs blessings on our Lenten journey. 
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The Prayer Circle has placed Prayer Request 

cards in the pews.  Anyone having a prayer       

request is welcome to fill it out and place it in the     

offering plate or give to the Pastor.  Before making a 

prayer request on anotherôs behalf, please get their    

permission. 

Giving Opportunities here at Trinity 

As you may know, there are several special 

funds that you can direct gifts towards that 

help support and maintain our congregational 

life. There is the building maintenance fund, 

the organ maintenance fund, and the new 

sound system fund.  Designated gifts may be 

directed to any of these, and gifts in memory 

of loved ones will be recorded in our         

Memorial Book. 

            Need a ride?   

We have volunteers in the congregation 

who are willing to provide             

transportation to medical appointments, etc., for 

those who canôt find a ride.   Please contact Pastor 

Zaiser 610-322-0901 if you need a ride or would 

like to volunteer as a driver.   

ARE YOU PLANNING TO  HAVE A PARTY THIS YEAR?   

Need a location? 

Our Trinity Parish Hall is available for rent. The rental rates vary for church members/non members and 

for number of attendees.  Please contact Karen Smith for availability.   All rentals also require an  

additional $30.00 check payable to "Sexton" (Ruth Reinhard).  See Below for rates: 

 

                       MEMBERS: 

       Number of Attendees -  

                   Rates:    1-50          $75.00  

                                 51-100     $100.00 

                                 Over 100 $150.00 

 

NON-MEMBERS: 

                   Number of Attendees -  

        Rates: 1-50           $100.00  

                               51-100       $150.00 

                               Over 100   $200.00 

Visitor Cards ï Check them Out 
 
There are new Visitor Cards in the church 
pews. Members of the congregation who are 
aware of visitors attending worship with us 
are asked to encourage the visitors to wear the 
applique from the card as well as fill out the 
card. Letôs make our visitors feel welcome! 
Thank you! 

Trinityôs Prayer List  

Names of friends and family will be kept on the 

bulletin prayer list for one month.  If still in need 

of prayers, these names will then appear in the 

newsletter prayer list.  Names on the friends and 

family list will normally be kept on the newsletter 

prayer list for up to two years if needed. The 

names for 2018 have been removed.  If you wish 

for names to remain longer, please speak to the 

Pastor, Linda Ritter, Becky Yescavage or contact 

the Church Office.  Thank you for helping us keep 

our prayer list current. 

In Ianôs Boots is accepting used      

sporting equipment!  If you have used 

cleats, balls, pads, guards, whatever, 

they will distribute it to needy children 

and youth development programs both here and 

around the world. Soccer equipment is especially 

welcome.   
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WAWA HOAGIE COUPONS are 

available to purchase for $4.00 per coupon 

and now we will be supporting ñIn Ianôs 

Boots & the PJ Project. Coupons will be available 

the 1st Sunday of the month at the Scrip Table.  Other 

Sundays, please look for Kathy Kuser or Diane    

McElwee.  The coupons are also available in the 

church office, MondayðThursday, 9:00AM-2:00PM.  

You save on the cost of the hoagie and a portion of the 

purchase price comes back to In Ianôs Boots and the PJ 

Project.  This is a WIN WIN for everyone.  

 CARD MINISTRY  

There is one shut-in birthday in March. 

Happy Birthday to Deanna Heffner on  
March 3rd. Her address is 1866 N. Main St., P. O. 

Box 29, Bechtelsville, PA 19505 

 

Our sympathy to the family of Anna Luft, a long 

time member of Trinity. 

 

Valentines, thinking of you and sympathy cards 

were sent during February. 

 

Thanks for donations of thinking of you and     

sympathy cards. 

                                 - Becky Yescavage 

Scout Troop 511 will sponsor 

Hoagie Sales March thru 

May. The sales will be the 3rd Tuesday of the 
month.  Orders will have to be placed on the 2nd 

Tuesday of the month.  The price is $5.00 each.  

There is ham, turkey, Italian or Cheeseðlettuce, 

onion, tomato, sides hot peppers or sweet peppers, 

Italian or mayo packets. If you are interested to 

volunteer and to order as a new person, please call 

Kitty Isett at 610-473-0217.  Pick up will be at the 

old store every month.  Thank you to those who 

have ordered hoagies in the past years. 

Prayer Circle 

The Prayer Circle will be praying 

for each member of the Congregation by using the 

Church Directory list.  Someone may be praying 

for you today.  Please hold each other in our   

prayers daily.   

ñTherefore confess your sins to one another, and 

pray for one another, so that you may be healed.  

The prayer of the righteous is powerful and       

effective.ò - James 5:16 

PJ PROJECT 

We are continuing to collect gently used 

or new pajamas for children and adults. 

All sizes male/female would be            

appreciated.  Please bring your donation to the 

box in the Narthex.  Any questions, please see 

Kathy Kuser. 

Financial Statements 

2019 Financial Statements will be       

available again this year and will be            

distributed during Coffee Hour.  Please 

contact Ruth Weiser or there is a sign up 

sheet posted on the bulletin board in the       

Narthex. 

(If you signed up last year, you do not need 

to sign up again.) 

MONTCO-BERKS GOLDEN  

AGE CLUB 

Thursday, March 5th 2:00PM 

Trinity Lutheran Church 

Program:  Music by LaRue Sheetz 
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March Birthdays 

   3 Ricky Farrington, Deanna Heffner, 

 Jaxon Snyder 

   4 Keith Essig 

   5 Daryl Drugatz, Joseph Dulin, Jr. 

   6 Lori Graef, Debbie Witman 

   7 Rick Gincley, Dennis Schaeffer, 

 Wendy Bowers 

   8 Bradley Yescavage 

   9 Dee Berger 

 10 Barry Schankweiler 

 11 Dylan Bender 

 12 Bob Graef 

 14 Bob Eshbach 

 16 Matthew Esz, Maximillion Christman, 

            Hannah Jusits 

 17 Betty Moore 

 18 Cory Fox, Douglas Hoffman, 

 Kathy Sell 

 20 Timothy Kuser 

 21 Jenna Jusits 

 22 Fern Fronheiser, Alice Mae Jusits 

 25 Kristin Wade 

 26 Elaine Dotterer, Lillian Moyer, 

 Madison Hansley 

 29 Nanette Benfield, Nadine Lydic 

 30 Jennifer Pearce, Everett Blazic 

 31 Lauren Buchert 

March Anniversaries 

 03/11  Donald & Patti Miller 

 03/20  Fred & Rachel Isett 

 03/28  Randy & Sharon Renninger 

 

 

      

 The deadline for the   

 April Newsletter will be                               

Sunday,  March 15th 

 

Change of  

Address & Phone No. 

 

Jason & Melissa Grubbs 

233 Deerfield Way 

Pottstown, PA 19464 

 

Eileen Heffner 

484-620-9856 

 

Ralph & Susan Rothenberger 

Heritage of Green Hills 

200 Tranquility Lane 

Apt. L114 

Shillington, PA 19607 
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WORSHIP SPONSORS 

You may sponsor flowers at a cost of $28.50 for 1 bouquet or $57.00 for 2 bouquets. If interested please see 

Mary Snyder.  You may also sponsor the bulletins for $15.00 per week, this helps off set the cost of printing 

them.  When sponsoring flowers, please use a flower envelope found in the rack in the narthex or clearly 

mark the envelope ñFlowersò.  If you sponsored flowers in the past but no longer wish to, please let 

Mary Snyder (610-473-8885) or the church office know.  

 FLOWERS BULLETINS 

March 1st To the glory of God by Mr. & Mrs. Kurt 

Yescavage, in Honor of Bradley, Megan and 

Travisô Birthdays and in Memory of Raymond 

Staufferôs Birthday by his family. 

To the glory of God, by Lori & Robert 

Graef, in Honor of Our Parents & Children, 

Lauren, John, Jordan and Elizabeth. 

March 8th To the glory of God by Mr. & Mrs. Michael 

Thrasher, in Memory of Robert Bush, Barry 

Bush, and Fred & Ramona Morton and also in 

Memory of Roger Yoder by his Grandchildren. 

 

March 15th To the glory of God by Mr. & Mrs. Randy       

Renninger, in Honor of their Wedding              

Anniversary and also by Mr. & Mrs. William 

Hallman, in Memory of Barry Bush. 

 

March 22nd To the glory of God by Fred & Rachel Isett, in 

Honor of their 21st Wedding Anniversary. 

 

March 29th To the glory of God by Ms. Elizabeth Anderson, 

in Memory of her brother-in-law, William C.   

Anderson, Jr. 

To the glory of God, by Bill & Sheila       

Eddinger, in Memory of Jeffrey Kulp & 

Royden Eddinger. 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD PROJECT 

We will be collecting items throughout the year for the Operation   

Christmas Child Project.  

Their theme for this year, is ñJust One Moreò.  As you are doing 

your daily shopping, think about children who are less fortunate 

and pick up an item for them. 

A box will be provided to leave your items in the Narthex. 

A flyer is provided in this newsletter, with gift suggestions. 

Any questions, please see Kathy Kuser 
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Youth Group Newsé.. 

 

LET YOUR LIGHT SO SHINE BEFORE OTHERS 

 

On Sunday, February 9, youth members, families, and friends gathered after 

worship to enjoy delicious homemade pizza, plan activities, service     

projects, and our theme for the upcoming year.  Our theme this year is 

"Let your light so shine before others." We are all messengers of Christ's 

light to others -  in our words, in our actions, in our service to those 

around us, and in loving our neighbor, even when it is challenging to do 

so.  

 

We will be doing service projects throughout the year such as helping at 

In Ian's Boots and care packages to our military service members, and also 

choose six activities to shine our light and have fun too.  

The activities this year are:  

Bowling in March  

Miniature Golf in May  

Knoebel's Amusement Park in July  

Ozzie's in September  

Pizza and Pumpkins in October  

Cookies and Caroling in December.  

 

We are excited about sharing our light with others and look forward to a 

fun - filled year.  

 

Agape,  

Jenn MacDonald, Fred Isset, and Pastor Gene  

Words of Thanksé.. 

ñRe-Member Working with the Oglala Lakota Oyate on the Pine Ridge Reservation, South Dakota 

would like to thank the donation of 3 fleece blankets. This donation will help families on the Pine Ridge 

Reservation.  You are making a difference today! 

 

Bill Rohrbach would like to thank everyone for their thoughts and prayers, while he was recovering 

from ankle surgery.  The surgery went well and he is feeling better. 
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SIMPLY GIVING 

 

 Save time, simplify your life, and support your church!  Weôre keeping up with the times by offering our        

parishioners another way to help our ministry.  Our Electronic Giving Program called Simply Giving is an automated  

program that will allow you to make contributions without having to lift a pen to write a check or reach into your wallet 

for cash!  And, this method of giving also saves our ñcounting teamò time and trouble every week to open envelopes. 

Here is how it works: 

 You authorize a specified amount of money to be electronically transferred directly from your checking or     

savings account to the Church account.  You also specify the frequency of the transfer. 

 It is fast, safe and easy!  In fact, it is less risky than checks, as it cannot be lost or stolen, or destroyed.  The       

electronic transfer will cost you NOTHING and you save the cost of the check.  The Church will issue you a donation 

statement for your tax records, and your bank statements will provide you with a record of transfer as additional proof of 

your contributions.  Donations via electronic transfer can be made to our General Fund, Benevolence, and/or World     

Hunger and/or Building Maintenance. 

 Many members/families of Trinity are currently using Simply Giving. 

 You can change your amount or frequency with two weeks notice.  And, of course, you can cancel your               

authorization of transfer at any time by notifying the church office.  But we believe that once you have enjoyed the        

convenience and savings of this new program, you wonôt want to go back to the old way of contributing to our church! 

 If you have any interest, or questions, or wish to try this program on a trial basis, call the church office, see    

Pastor Zaiser or call Kurt Yescavage at 610-493-2100. 

*****Please participate in Trinityôs Gift Card Program:  ***** 

Gift Card orders are taken the 1st Sunday of the month and pick up is the 2nd Sunday of the month.  

With every purchase, Trinity earns a percentage of every dollar you spend.  Our Gift Card program includes:  

Weis Markets, Redners Warehouse & Giant Foods.  Scrip Cards can also be purchased for your favorite       

restaurants and stores.  For additional information or for a list of retailers who participate in Scrip, please    

contact Pat Brensinger 610-966-5199 or www.glscrip.com 
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The following devotion was used to open the Church Council Meeting in February,             

was submitted by Waynette Shafer. 
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